SELECT COMMITTEE PUTS TENANTS CHOICE IN THE SPOTLIGHT

DCH Summary of Committee’s report

The Public Administration Select Committee considered the choice offered to social housing tenants as one of three examples where the “choice” agenda in public services can cause problems.

“There are many categories of choice, but the schemes that have been most widely debated and most contested have been intended to give patients, parents and tenants a choice of service provider. These schemes for choice of provider in Britain have tended to be… the cause of widespread ideological and/or political debate” (Section 11)

The committee warns that offering choice may conceal a drive towards privatisation:

“The argument that widening provision is the first step to privatisation has not been proven. However, we did find a high risk that the introduction of alternative providers can generate additional costs and the creaming-off of less difficult cases. We urge ministers to ensure that the private sector do not exploit choice schemes to the detriment of the public interest.” (Summary)
Using the tenant NO votes in Camden and Birmingham as examples, the committee found that:

“Provider choice of certain kinds, when imposed inappropriately from Whitehall, can also cause financial instability for local authorities. There have, for instance, been a number of cases where tenant ballots on the management of housing stock have left local authorities with the only viable option for reaching the Decent Homes standards being rejected. …  As Lord Hattersley commented “The right to choose is only maintained as long as council tenants choose what the Government wants—an unlikely prospect”. (Section 137)
The committee found that Birmingham tenants in particular valued their security of tenure:

“We found during our visit to Birmingham that many people also have long-standing attachments to their locality and its institutions, and that simple references to the importance of listening to the choices of individual ‘service users’ fail to capture the strength of feeling about community position. Asked why Birmingham’s Council tenants had voted in large numbers against a transfer of their homes to an outside provider (despite the prospect of substantial repairs if provision transferred to an outside body), Carolyn Palmer-Fagan, District Housing Manager, Hodge Hill, Birmingham City Council, told us that: ‘For a lot of people… it is about security and safety… Many of them have been tenants for a long time. People who have the ability to go out there and buy their homes or rent privately and so forth do, but what we have in the main remaining are the tenants that need that safety net and the security or umbrella … It is not only about bricks and mortar for them; it is about the other added issues and added value that goes with being a council tenant’.” (Section 171)
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